





American Board of Family Practice
and was a resident of Ventnor, New
Jersey.

John J. Gill, 1941

Died February 16, 1987, at the age of
71. Dr. Gill was a radiologist with the
Valley Radiology Associates in Kings-
ton, Pennsylvania, and served on the
staff at Mercy Hospital in Wilkes-Barre.
He was a Director of the Luzerne
County Medical Society and was a
member of the Pennsylvania Radiolog-
ical Society and the American College
of Radiology. A member of the Board
of Directors of Marywood College he
served as Vice President for Jefferson’s
Alumni Association for eastern Penn-
sylvania. Dr. Gill was the recipient of
the Department of the Army Certifi-
cate of Appreciation for Patriotic
Civilian Service. He was President of
his class at Jefferson. Surviving are his
wife, Molly, six sons, one of whom is

Kevin J. Gill '80, and two daughters.

Charles M. Gruber, 1941

Died December 22, 1986, at the age of
71. Dr. Gruber served as a Clinical
Research Physician with Eli Lilly
Company in Indianapolis from 1953 till
his retirement in 1985. He was a
Diplomate of the American Board of
Internal Medicine and a Fellow of the
American College of Physicians and the
American College of Clinical Pharma-
cology and Chemotherapy. He also
was a member of the American Society
of Pharmacology and Experimental
Therapeutics, the Society of Exper-
imental Biology and Medicine and the
Central Society of Clinical Research.
His father, Charles M. Gruber, was
Professor of Pharmacology at Jeffer-
son. In addition he is survived by his
wife, Winifred, three daughters and
two sons.

Grover C. Powell, Jr., 1941

Died January 5, 1987, at the age of 72.
Dr. Powell was a retired general sur-
geon. He moved to Sarasota, Florida,
in 1982, from his practice in Waynes-
burg, Pennsylvania. A member of the
American Society of Abdominal
Surgery and a Fellow of the Interna-
tional Surgeons he was a past President
of the Green County Medical Society.
Surviving are his wife, Marie, two sons,
one of whom is James R. Powell '82,
and a daughter.
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Thomas S. Knapp, 1945

Died March 10, 1986. Dr. Knapp, a
psychiatrist, was a resident of South
Charleston, West Virginia. He was a
former superintendent of Spencer. State
Hospital and was on the staff of High-
land Hospital in Charleston.

Paul E. Sieber, 1945

Died November 9, 1986. Dr. Sieber, a
radiologist, was a resident of Colum-
bia, South Carolina. His wife, Caroline,
survives him.

George K. Reberdy, 1946

Died February 23, 1986, at the age of
65. Dr. Reberdy, a former physician
with the Air Force, was a resident of
Vero Beach, Florida. His wife,
Jeanette, survives him.

Patrick J. Frank, 1948

Died October 24, 1986, at the age of 74.
Dr. Frank was a general practitioner
from Lebanon, Pennsylvania.

Irving B. Koretsky, 1954 .

Died February 1, 1987, at the age of 58.
Dr. Koretsky, a member of the faculty
at Tufts University School of Medicine,
practiced pediatrics in Massachusetts.
He was a staff member of Children’s,
Beth Israel, Winchester, Choate-
Symmes, Waltham and Mount Auburn
Hospitals. Dr. Koretsky was a member
of the American Board of Pediatrics
and the American Academy of Pedi-
atrics. Surviving are his wife, Virginia,
two sons and a daughter. His two
brothers, the late Leo "33 and Sidney
’46 are Jefferson graduates.

Rudolph W. Pavich, 1957

Died November 28, 1986. Dr. Pavich
was a Fellow of the Industrial Medical
Association and served as physician for
Bethlehem Steel in both Indiana and
Pennsylvania. Surviving are his widow
and five children.

Leonard C. Baldauf, Jr., 1959

Died January 26, 1987, at the age of 58.
Dr. Baldauf had been in general prac-
tice in Tucson, Arizona, since 1960. He
served as physician for the University
of Arizona football team, the Wildcats.
He is survived by his four sons, one of
whom, John, is a junior at Jefferson,
and a brother, James A. Baldauf '59, of
Anchorage, Alaska.
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James E. Barefoot, 1963

Died December 1, 1986. Dr. Barefoot
was a general practitioner in Windber,
Pennsylvania, where he served as Pres-
ident of the Medical Staff and Chair-
man of the Department at Windber
Hospital and Wheeling Clinic. His wife,
Nancy, survives him.

Cynthia Altman Weinstein, 1977

Died February 4, 1987, at age 32, in an
automobile accident in Montgomery
County. Dr. Weinstein had recently
accepted a position as Executive Di-
rector of Strategic Planning at Grand
View Hospital in Sellersville, Pennsyl-
vania. Prior to this she was Director of
Worldwide Research and Development
at SmithKline Laboratories. Actively
engaged in research in clinical pharma:
cology she was a Fellow of the Ameri-
can College of Clinical Pharmacology.
In addition Dr. Weinstein was active
teaching at Jefferson in both the
Departments of Pharmacology and
Psychiatry as a Research Assistant Pro-
fessor. Her husband, Dr. Mark Wein-
stein, two stepdaughters and her par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Weinstein,
survive her.

Robert C. Grasberger, 1979

Died January 31, 1987, at the age of 33
of heart failure while playing basket-
ball in New York. Dr. Grasberger, a
vascular surgeon trained at Boston
University where he was Chief Resi-
dent, was a magna cum laude graduate
of Colby College and a nominee for a
Rhodes Scholar. Surviving are his wife,
Lynn, his parents, Mr. and Mis. Robert
C. Grasberger, a grandfather and three
brothers.

Joseph Keiserman, Faculty

Died March 23, 1987 at the age of 78.
Dr. Keiserman, Honorary Clinical
Associate Professor of Medicine, had
served on the Jefferson faculty from
1949 to 1974. Devoted to students and
known for his teaching of physical
diagnosis, he was appointed fulltime
Director of the Emergency Depart-
ment at TJUH in 1966, a department he
helped to plan and design. He was a
graduate of the University of Pennsyl-
vania and its School of Medicine and
was a Fellow of the American College
of Cardiology. the American College of
Physicians and the American College of
Chest Physicians.
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